
 
 

   

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 095 of 2024 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/132/89  

  

 

1 August 2024 

 

 

Filming between Imgiebah and L-Ahrax tal-Mellieha - ZIPLINE 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies all mariners and the general 

public that filming activities will take place between Imgiebah and L-Ahrax tal-Mellieha. 

 

The filming will take place on Wednesday 7th August 2024 between 0700 hours and 2000 

hours. 

 

The filming will consist of a vessel transiting between Imgiebah and L-Ahrax tal-Mellieha 

several times, including filming within Imgiebah bay. 

 

As part of this filming the rope indicating the swimmer zone will be removed during the 

above-mentioned date and time. 

 

While the swimmer zone rope is removed the area is still to be classed as a swimmer 

zone and no vessel apart from those authorised by Transport Malta will be allowed to 

enter the area. A maritime enforcement RHIB will be patrolling the area and all the 

restrictions mentioned in Local Notice to Mariners No 030 of 2024 ‘Zones reserved for 

swimmers in Malta and Gozo – 2024’ will remain, including in this area. 

 

Mariners and the general public are to note the above and co-operate with the filming 

crew on site. 

 

Mariners are also to comply with any instructions given on VHF channel 12 by Valletta 

VTS and any enforcement personnel on site. 

 

Charts affected: BA 211, 2537 

 

 


